Woodland Indian Educational Programs

Please feel free to copy and distribute as needed:

Dear Educator,

I want to give every child the most positive learning experience I possibly can.  In order to do this, I must address a few complications that can be avoided before the presentation begins without embarrassing individual students in front of their classmates. 

Allergy Alert

Many of the items I bring (ex. furs, plants) contain materials that could irritate sensitive eyes, noses, etc, but it is the serious allergies I am concerned with, such as those students with peanut, nut, and seed allergies.  Many of my leather and wood items have been treated with nut oils.  If you have any students with severe nut allergies, please introduce them to me or point them out discreetly before the presentation (preferably as the children seat themselves) so that I may avoid picking them to handle items that have been treated in this manner.

Sharing Clothing

One of the great things that make these presentations so much fun for children is the hands-on participation it offers.  This includes students trying on outfits that include head gear (decoration, headbands, winter hats, armored helmets, etc.) and leather and fiber-made shoes.  Those students with current health issues such as lice, rashes (like poison ivy), and those with injuries or fragile stitches are not advised to participate in the clothing part of the program.  Please introduce them to me or point them out discreetly before the presentation so that I may avoid picking them to wear these items and save another part of the presentation for them so they may still participate.

Animal Products

From the farm towns of southern Indiana to the suburban communities of New York City, I have had the absolute pleasure of working with students of many social, religious, and ethnic backgrounds.  I can honestly say I have learned as much from these students as they have from me, including the many different beliefs they hold dear.  Because of this I must state clearly that many of my educational items are made of animal products (bone, furs, feathers, etc.).  Those students whose religious beliefs do not allow for them to touch animal products, or even a certain few animal products, should be introduced to me or pointed out discreetly before the presentation.  In respect to their beliefs, I can make sure they do not handle these items and reserve non-animal objects for them to participate with.  

Anxiety Issues  

Participation is fun for the majority of students involved, even if it comes with a little normal amount of nervousness.  There are however students who may have serious social phobias and disorders, which can lead students to feel abnormal amounts of embarrassment and nervousness in front of their classmates to the point of producing serious psychological and physical ailments.  Because I do not always ask for volunteers but sometimes pick them randomly or after they’ve answered a question correctly, I should be introduced to these individuals or they need to be pointed out discreetly before the presentation, so that I may not put them “on the spot.”    

Thank you in advance for helping me give your students a memorable learning experience.  -Jessica Diemer-Eaton  www.WoodlandIndianEDU.com,   schools@woodlandindianedu.com             

